








Post Script by Alan Peterson, M.D. - July 2019

          How did I come across this lineage of the Stubbs? I had just given some comments at the Southern 
Lancaster County Historical Society on physicians I knew who were involved in the underground 
railroad in Lancaster County. I had introduced myself as being the Publications Director of the Edward
Hand Medical Museum. As I was leaving a woman stopped me and asked if I was aware of a Dr. Henry
Wentz, and also of her past family history of physicians in the southern end of Lancaster. She introduced
herself as Margaret Stubbs Showalter of Glen Mills, PA. I answered that Dr. Wentz was still alive and 
well and we were good friends, but that I was not aware of her family history of physicians. She then 
asked Mike Roth, the Treasurer of the Southern Lancaster County Historical Society, to bring up on the
computer the previous article (shown above) on her family.
          She also had mentioned that years ago her father, Charles D. Stubbs, son of Ambrose H. Stubbs, 
MD., had many years ago sold a Regina recorder with 12 metal records to Dr. Wentz for his wife. 
Margaret said at first she thought the request from Dr. Wentz was a scam, but quickly found out it was 
not. I checked with Dr. Wentz's daughter and they still have it in their possession! 
          Her grandfather was Ambrose H. Stubbs, MD. who died in 1930. 
          His father was Charles H. Stubbs, MD, her great grandfather. He lived in a large white house on a 
hill on Peach Bottom Rd where an Amish family lives now. But Mike Roth, the same as mentioned above,
built a home on the property at Westbrook Station. He is also related to the Stubbs. 
          Her great, great grandfather was Jeremiah B. Stubbs, MD. 
          Because of this encounter I have agreed to present a talk in the future at the Southern Lancaster 
County Historical Society about the three generations of Stubbs physicians.


